Announcement from the Department of Rural Roads
Policy on Refusal of Gifts or Any Form of Compensation During Duty Performance (No Gift Policy)
Fiscal Year 2025

...............................................................

The Department of Rural Roads is a government agency with the cores missions
including rural road infrastructure development, construction, and maintenance of rural roads
to ensure a complete network across the entire country. This strives to provide people travel
with convenient, fast and safety. These missions aim to add value to the rural road network,
maintain and facilitate safety for national sustainable development, develop the network to
reach all areas comprehensively and with environmental friendly. Department of Rural Roads
also promote and support the local administrative organizations in all area of road works, and
connect local road with the rural road network to enhance economic development and
national prosperity under the principle of good governance, which is a commitment to
improving the quality of people lives and providing maximum benefit to the country, as well
as giving importance to preventing and suppressing corruption and misconduct.

Consequently, to express intention and create a strong culture to counteract
corruption and misconduct in all forms and to strengthen morality, ethics and integrity in
performing official duties, making the official performance duties transparent, verifiable and in
accordance with the principles of good governance, which will build confidence for the public
and external agencies. We hereby declare our intention that Department of Rural Roads is an
agency where executives and all personnel will not accept gifts and presents of any kind
while/before/after performing duties (No Gift Policy) that will result in corruption and misconduct,
to prevent unfair performance of duties and to prevent any conflicts of interest, including
instilling and awakening awareness, creating good attitudes and values in performing duties.
Furthermore, the executives and supervisors at all levels are expected to lead by example
and ensure that all officials within Department of Rural Roads conduct themselves appropriately
and rigorously in compliance with these principles.

Lastly, the Department of Rural Roads would like to express gratitude for the support
and mutual respect received. The department willingly carries out its duties with a sincere and
genuine sense of responsibility toward the public.
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Director - General, Department of Rural Roads



